
	

                           Mar-May 2019 
Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

First of all I would like to say to those of our supporters who are not receiving our 
letters regularly. The issue is that with our Mail chimp delivery system we are 
finding that some letters are not being received.  This may be due to the volume 
of letters from us causing a flag to your email and then being sent to spam or junk 
mail box. We are working with our home pastor to deal with this better on our 
end. Please also consider that if you have not heard from us you can check our 
web site perudeafmissions.com or our FB 
Matthew Mckendree Thank you all for your 
patience.  
We closed out February with our friendship 
day celebration in honor of Valentine’s Day 

with a good group in attendance. (Picture with heart banner included) 
March went by fast with my taking a trip to the Amazon to visit fellow missionaries. More 
on that trip will be included in the next letter. (Amazon sunset from the ferry) 
Our Martha Jean just turned 10 years and old and our Phebe bird turned 5 years old this 
March and we celebrated with church family and fellow missionaries George and Kathy 
Lemelin with Frontier International. (Birthday girls) 
 The Lord has moved our housing and church location to a smaller house with lower rent 
plus we are praying about buying the new house next May after we rent for one year. More 
about the house and church location will be in the next letter. (Pink house) 
For Mother´s day we filled up our new living room area, gave a gift of appreciation to all 
the ladies, and we took special photos with all the mothers. (Sarah on mom’s day)  

Thank you all because of your faithfulness and support the Lord has used you to make 
these moments possible. (Ladies on Mom´s day) 

Prayer Requests 
• Future home and church location 
• Future ministry to the Deaf in the interior Amazon 
• Praying for the Lord’s wisdom about when to take our next furlough 
• That we would “make haste slowly” 

  
Your Missionaries to the Deaf 1st,   
Matt, Sarah, Martha, Ian, & Phebe


